
Phuket Has Been Good To Us would like to express our deep 

sadness at the passing of King Bhumibol Adulyadej. 

We offer our sincere condolences to the people of Thailand.  

In Remembrance of King Bhumibol Adulyadej 

1927-2016 
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Greetings supporters and friends, how time flies! Here we are at the end of 
semester 1.  In schools all around Thailand, students finished their exams at 
the end of September and left for their month-long October Holiday.      
Teacher Yulya, sponsored by Phuket Con-
dos & Homes, is pictured here administer-
ing end of term exams. 

Next Fundraising Event 

What: Black Tie, Muay Thai III 

Where: Outrigger Laguna Beach Resort 

When: Saturday 3rd December 

Book: +66 076-278-146 OR 

info@phukethasbeengoodtous.org 

In Kamala Child Develop-

ment Centre (KCDC), 

sponsored by MontAzure, 

Teacher Bella continues to 

collaborate with the Thai 

teachers to make the les-

sons more fun, relevant and 

effective for the children. 

The final assessments in all of our schools went well. We have seen a lot of progress but have much we want 

to improve on as we continue this academic year. Once again, we send out a heart felt thank you to all who 

continue to support us whether through sponsorship, donations, volunteering, or in other ways. 

Sincerely, Senior Teacher Jerlin 

In Kalim School, sponsored by 

Baan Rim Pa Restaurant Group, 

Teacher Hamant is happy with the 

improvement of the reading skills 

of his classes, particularly Kinder-

garten 2 who started to blend 2 

sound combinations.  
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